
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

November ´23 
Dear Pastor and Praying Church Friends,  
 We hope you had a wonderful Thanksgiving. Our family was very happy 
that Bernadette’s sister was able to come and share Thanksgiving with us. We 
also had a dessert fellowship with our church. We invited everyone to make 
their best dessert for the church. Praise the Lord, for our Thanksgiving midweek 
service we had 22 in attendance including a visitor. 
 We are still searching for a bus or van to begin our van route. We have 
been all over the island and have made some good connections, but we still 
have not found what we believe is correct for the church. Please continue to 
pray that God would lead us to the right bus and provide the funds for it. 
 Thank you for your prayers for our health. Bernadette has been feeling 
better, and her tests have all shown steady improvement. Jack got an infection 
in a couple of his teeth and had to get them pulled. It was an “emergency” 
procedure but still took about a month to get an appointment. He is feeling 
much better now and is excited for his adult teeth to grow in. 
 Many of you have been praying about Bernadette’s insulin pump 
situation. She has had the same insulin pump for almost 10 years, but the 
company is going to discontinue the pump in December. It put us in a very 
difficult place because a new insulin pump is very expensive, and her insurance 
denied her coverage every year for the last 6 years. We have been paying out of 
pocket for the month-to-month supplies. But the new insulin pump was going 
to be double the price. On Monday, we went to Bernadette’s doctor. He said 
we could try to file with insurance for the insulin pump again, but he has never 
had someone over age 21 approved for one. The next day our insurance called 
to say she was approved! We do not know what the monthly expense will be 
yet, but it is a huge answer to prayer and a step in the right direction. Please 
continue to pray for the monthly supplies to also be covered. Please also pray 
as the new insulin pump will be a completely different type that might take 
some time to get the correct dosages adjusted. 
 Thank you again for your prayers and faithful support. We wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 
      In Christ, 
    Jerrod, Bernadette, and Jack Montgomery 
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